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Neighborhood Council #6 Minutes  

for Wednesday, February 5, 2025 

 

Sunnyside School Library 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Michelle Cornellier, Rick Cornellier, Carl 
Donovan, James Rickley 
COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: Vacancy 
GUESTS: Brittney Cleveland, Jacki Edwards, Cherry Loney, Gerald McDonnell, 
Matthew McDonald, Therese McDonald 
GREAT FALLS CITY STAFF: Lonnie Hill, Kayla Kryzsko 
CITY LIASON: Robert Moccasin 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

• Acknowledgement of a quorum was present. 
• Approval of December Minutes. Motion carried 4/0. 
• Burn Permit: The situation is still in progress. 

• Officers were nominated and elected: 
• Rick Cornellier, Chairman 
• Carl Donovan, Vice- Chairman 
• James Rickley, Secretary 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 

• Permission was requested and granted for a live feed to a local citizen regarding the 
upcoming business. 

• A Conditional Use Request to allow a Contractor Yard, Type 1, at 3104 Upper River 
Road was presented. 

• The request was presented by the contractor.  Clarification was presented 
with a dialogue between the contractor, the city planning commission 
members and neighborhood citizens. 

• A motion for support was requested.  Motion to do so carried 4/0 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 

• Members of the Council and citizens are requested to contribute to the online survey 
regarding the future of Great Falls 
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PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS 
• A question was raised regarding the tax share and contributions of Calumet Biofuels 

from its past subsidized status.  This was discussed and advised to refer further 
queries to the Council of Councils as well as to Neighborhood Council 3. 

• The police activity report for December was submitted.  The council will continue to 
look at emerging longitudinal trends. 

• A question was raised over emergency traffic situations in the neighborhood. 

• A question regarding parking on some streets was discussed. 

• The need for a clearer set of markings, possibly a blinker, for crosswalks on 9th Street 
South to the Benefis facility from their parking lot across the street was discussed and 
referred to city traffic control. 

• A concern was raised about the inability to procure a copy of the by-laws of the 
Water & Sewer District.  This was referred to Terry Thompson as a source. 

 
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL 

• The next neighborhood council meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 5, 2025, 
at Sunnyside School at 6:30 PM. 

 
ADJOURNED 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM with a motion from James Rickley and a second 
from Michelle Cornellier. Motion carried 3/0. 


